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TEACHER INTRODUCTIONS 
Hi, my name is Wu Hsin-
Lan, and I am the teacher 
for Arts and Crafts. By 
teaching arts and crafts, I 
would like to try and get 
the campers to understand 
Chinese culture. I would 
like Taiwanese-American 
children to be able to do 
these arts and crafts and 
understand their 

background, as well as have a fun time at camp. 

Hi, my name is Rusty L.M. Chang, and I am 
the instructor for Hiking. I enjoy being the 
instructor for hiking because it is a very 
good experience that allows students to 
explore nature. 
 

Hiking is for enjoyment and leadership 
sharing purposes. I have planned a 
wildflower-searching contest while the 
students hike throughout the week at Big 
Bear Camp. 



Hi, my name is Tang Chia-Feng, 
and I am the teacher of Folk 
Dance. I teach Chinese Folk Dance 
because I hope the Chinese culture 
can be continuously passed down 
through generations, especially for 
the children over seas, to forever 
remember their heritage. 

Hi, my name is Peter Liu, and I am the 
instructor of Canoeing. I am the principal 
of Torrance Chinese School, and I will 
take over for the blue boys’ guardian later 
in the week. 

Hi, my name is 
Charlene, and I teach 
International Manners. 
The reason I am here for 
this SCCCS Summer 
Camp is that the Camp 
director, Ming-Fen Yeh, 

invited me and I would like to bring some of my 
talents to Chinese Students. I love teaching 
International Manners because it is a very new 
subject to all Chinese students, and for being an ESL 
teacher for more than eight years, teaching 
International Manners is something new to me, too. 

Hi, my name is Chan Yi-kan, and I am 
the teacher of Folk Sports. Because 
Mr. Xie believes that baseball, 
basketball, and soccer are all “foreign” 
influenced, he began in 1975 to 
promote “cultural sports” – jump rope, 
hacky sack, Chinese yoyo, and tops. 
These activities all have a 1500 year 
history; Chinese yoyo was even passed 
to Europe, known there as “diabolo”. 

These activities are fun, provide physical training, and 
enhance focus. They are very good mental exercises. I hope 
everyone will enjoy it. 

 

GUARDIAN INTRODUCTIONS 
Hi, I’m Jennifer Tu. I am a 
teacher at North Orange Chinese 
school and have taught there for 
13 years, usually teaching 
younger kids. I’m very happy to 
have this chance to help the kids 
of Southern California Council of 
Chinese Schools in their summer 

camp trip to Big Bear Lake. I am the guardian of 
the yellow girls’ group. We have a group of 
adorable and obedient little girls, as well as three 
hard working and responsible counselors. I’m sure 
these six days will be a fun and unforgettable 
experience. 

Hi, I’m Jean, the guardian of the yellow 
boys’ group. I’m very happy to have this 
opportunity to go up in the mountains 
and serve these groups of kids. I hope 
that under the help of so many 
counselors, staffs, and guardians that 
the kids have a happy summer. I’m very 
touched that so many teenagers and 

teachers are willing to join the children on the mountain 
for a week, giving it their all. I’m very honored to be part 
of it. 

Hi, I’m Rita Kao, the guardian of 
the green girls’ group. I’m very 
happy to have this chance to 
participate in Southern 
California Council of Chinese 
Schools. I hope that we 
successfully execute our mission 
at this scenic location with 

plentiful mountains and the beautiful Big Bear 
Lake, and that we have a joyous time while gaining 
the chance of a lifetime. 

Hi, I’m Ali Liu, the guardian of the 
green boys’ group. I like to take care of 
kids, and I have worked in several 
positions, such as Principal Board 
Director, in Westside Chinese School 
for the past eight years. I tried several 
times to serve at the Big Bear Summer 
Camp, but I used my vacation days to 

China in he past three years. Finally, I got my chance to 
work as guardian this year, and I like the kids in my team 
because they are very polite. 



Hi, I’m Anita Chang, the guardian 
of the blue girls’ group. I hope 
that from this camp, we will be 
able to help the students. I hope 
that in the future, our own 
children can learn in a good 
environment. 

Hi, I’m Max Jen, the guardian of the 
blue boys’ group. This is my third year 
here at camp, and I used to be the 
Cerritos Chinese School Principal. From 
the last time I’ve been here, I noticed 
that four to five of the boys’ group have 
been to camp, and are returning 

participants.  

 


